
 

 

 
 
 

   
 

     
    

   
     

 
    

 
      
      
 

    
 

                
                 

                 
              

        
 
 

 
 

 
 

   
  

January 8, 2024 

Ms. Cindy Thurman, Senior Planner 
Indian River County Planning 
1801 27th Street 
Vero Beach, FL 32960 

Subject: Schwerin Rezoning 
99070136-96957 
Indian River County, Florida 
Engineer’s Project Number: 24-0034 

Dear Ms. Thurman, 

Please consider this our formal request for a continuance of this matter from the January 14, 
2025 Board of County Commission to the February 25, 2025, meeting. There are 
circumstances that will prevent my client from being able to be present at the January meeting. I 
am available if you have any questions, and my client has provided reimbursement for 
advertising expenses relative to this topic. 

Sincerely, 

Rebecca Grohall, AICP 
Senior Planner/Project Manager 


